Arizona Academy of Excellence in Education (AAEE)

3/30/09 meeting

Announcements

1. Phil Malan has endorsed the idea of Academy representation on the Educational Policy Committee. We decided to address this in two ways. Doug suggested that once a chair of AAEE has been selected, we should request that s/he be an ad hoc member of the 2-campus EPC. We should also work with the Nominating Committees on the 2 campuses to have Academy members elected to the EPC as vacancies arise.

2. Phil also endorsed the idea of Academy representation at Council of Department Heads meetings.

3. Phil will write to the Society of Directors of Research in Medical Education, suggesting that the AAEE chair would be the most appropriate representative from Arizona.

4. A procedure was suggested for the Academy to come up with the College’s nomination for the AAMC AOA/Glaser Award, avoiding potential conflicts of interest. Phil and Jack (who is not eligible) will solicit nominations. Jack will then chair an Academy subcommittee with no nominees that will review the nominations and make a recommendation.

5. Potential changes in promotion and tenure guidelines were reviewed. These are almost ready for general faculty discussion, and include the creation of an educator track as well as clear guidelines for granting of tenure based on educational scholarship. The Academy is likely to play a major role in implementing educational aspects of future promotion and tenure processes. Marc suggested that we put together systems for developing educators’ portfolios that could be used in the P&T process.

Old business

All present agreed with the basic contents of the most recent draft mission statement. Helen, Paul, and Jack will make some editorial changes and a final version will go out for an email vote of approval shortly.

New business

1. The structure of the Academy was discussed, and it was decided that the group is small enough to not need anything like an executive committee. A Chair and Vice Chair will be elected for 2-year terms; the first Vice Chair will serve a 1-year term so that the Chair and Vice Chair will have staggered terms. Those present suggested Jack Nolte and Paul Gordon as the initial Chair and Vice Chair. An email ballot to formalize this will be sent out shortly.

2. Potential financial support and needs for staff support were discussed. Priorities are getting faculty development programs started and rejuvenating educational research. There is a need for someone with expertise in educational research and psychometrics.

3. Paul mentioned the December 2009 JAMA Education Supplement and the desirability of contributions from Academy members.

